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THOROUGHBRED RACING S.A. LIMITED

STIPENDIARY STEWARDS' REPORT

Report on Race Meeting held at Balaklava Racecourse

by the Balaklava Racing Club on Wednesday, 20 June 2012
Stewards:
M. Santoro (A/Chairman), P. Matthews (HT), L. Smith (F) & S. Callanan (M) (Stewards), D. Southgate (Deputy Steward) & Dr. P. Horridge (Veterinary Surgeon).

TRACK:   
Good 3
WEATHER:  Overcast/Windy
Rail:  Out 5m 850m to 400m.  True remainder.
RACE 1 : DES ROSS MEMORIAL / EVRIGHT.COM / SABOIS 2YO MAIDEN PLATE  -  

1058 metres

The start of this race was delayed approximately three minutes owing to the Clerk of the Course’s horse breaking free and galloping riderless and for running rail and debris, which had been blown onto the track, having to be removed.

REDLEAF ROSE (J. Toeroek) reared on jumping away.

EXCELL SHOES (B. Hoppo) jumped away awkwardly and shifted out contacting SPOILSPOT (A. Patterson) which was inconvenienced.

In the vicinity of the 900 metres TUSCAN FEVER (D. Tourneur) shifted in and brushed REDLEAF ROSE (J. Toeroek) which was inconvenienced when tightened onto LADY LUSH (J. Potter).

EXCELL SHOES (B. Hoppo) laid in under pressure in the straight.

POSTPONEMENT:
Following the running of Race 1, after having concerns with the conditions as a consequence of the prevailing weather, Stewards met with riders who had ridden in Race 1 and a consensus was reached to attempt to run Race 2.

In order to make the best assessment of the conditions, Stewards contacted the Bureau of Meteorology and were advised that a Severe Weather Warning for Damaging Winds (gusting to 90kph) issued at 10.20am, was current of the Yorke Peninsular and the Mid North (including Balaklava).  Advice received from the Bureau indicated that winds gusting to 85kph had been recorded at Snowtown and that the severe winds would not abate prior to approximately 4.00pm.

Prior to the scheduled start time for Race 2, the Chief Starter notified Stewards of a rail that had been dislodged in the back straight and of concerns regarding the inside operation of the gates in the prevailing weather conditions.

After inspecting the condition of the running rail around the entire course and the functioning of the barriers and receiving updated weather reports from the Bureau of Meteorology, Stewards updated the riders in relation to these matters.  

As conditions had not improved Riders advised Stewards that they had safety concerns in continuing and were withdrawing their services from the meeting.

The meeting was officially postponed at 1.00pm.

------------------------------------

	SUMMARY

	FINES
	Nil

	SEVERE REPRIMANDS
	Nil

	REPRIMANDS
	Nil

	SUSPENSIONS
	Nil

	HORSE ACTIONS
	Nil

	ADJOURNED INQUIRIES
	Nil


MS:ejb:BKVA200612
T:\Stewards\STEWARDS REPORTS\2012 Stewards Reports\BKVA200612.doc
Page 1 of 2
T:\Stewards\STEWARDS REPORTS\2012 Stewards Reports\BKVA200612.doc
Page 2 of 2

